

PO Box 1749 Halifax, Nova Scotia B3J 3A5 Canada

## Halifax Regional Council September 27, 2005

7	m		`	
	U		1	•
		ĸ.	,	

Mayor Kelly and Members of Halifax Regional Council

SURMITTED BY:

Mike Labrecque, P.Eng., Director Transportation and Public Works

DATE:

September 20, 2005

**SUBJECT:** 

Sidewalk Snow Removal Report Update

## INFORMATION REPORT

#### **ORIGIN**

Halifax Regional Council meeting, Committee of the Whole Session of August 9, 2005.

#### **BACKGROUND**

At the Committee of the Whole meeting on August 9, 2005, staff presented a report, Sidewalk Snowplowing - Service Delivery Options. At that meeting, staff were asked to prepare additional reports on the concept of operations and payment options.

#### **DISCUSSION**

With the ongoing CUPE negotiations and the time commitment that involves from staff also involved in the winter works program, staff require further time to prepare the necessary information for Council's review. Therefore, a report is now anticipated to be prepared for Council's consideration at a Committee of the Whole meeting in October.

#### **BUDGET IMPLICATIONS**

There are no budget implications associated with the campaign.

# FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT POLICIES / BUSINESS PLAN

This report complies with the Municipality's Multi-Year Financial Strategy, the approved Operating, Capital and Reserve budgets, policies and procedures regarding withdrawals from the utilization of Capital and Operating reserves, as well as any relevant legislation.

### **ALTERNATIVES**

There are no recommended alternatives.

A copy of this report can be obtained online at <a href="http://www.halifax.ca/council/agendasc/cagenda.html">http://www.halifax.ca/council/agendasc/cagenda.html</a> then choose the appropriate meeting date, or by contacting the Office of the Municipal Clerk at 490-4210, or Fax 490-4208.

Report Prepared by:

Gordon Hayward, Coordinator, Public Works Operations 490-4956

Financial Review:

Kathy Smith, Financial Consultant 490-6153